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Dane County Library Service February 2025 Director’s Report 

  

 

Bookmobile 

The Bookmobile is on the road!  We are waiting on a new control module for the jack 

system that provides stabilizing on uneven surfaces. 

 

We have moved the Windsor stop from Fridays at 12:15 to Saturday at 2:30, which provides 

access to the bus during a better timeframe. 

 

Bookmobile Jr. 

LDV is working on the new vehicle, as I’ve had several communications regarding paint color substitutions for the picture 

book bins and seat covers.  We plans for Junior to “tag along” on Bookmobile stops when it arrives! 

 

Dream Bus 

I am working with Madison Public Library and Madison Public Library Foundation on updates to the MOMA for Dream 

Bus service.  Staff is working on preparing for what summer crafts look like, as we won’t have an MPL intern.  The good 

news is we will partner with Dane County Extension to have a summer intern. 

 

DCLS Staff News 

All staff hour increases went into effect on 1/27/25.  These were approved by the Personnel & Finance Committee 

(1/13/25) and County Board (1/16/25).  I am working on an audit for our Outreach Clerk I-II for reclassification to a 

Library Assistant, as well as hiring a vacant Clerk I-II position.  I am using Alternative Selection through the Office of 

Equity & Inclusion for this process. 

 

I attended the Wild Wisconsin Winter Web Conference on January 22 & 23.  This is a state-wide collaborative conference 

between library systems and credits count toward my Director I Certification, which was just renewed in January 2025.  

Every 5 years, directors need to report 100 units of continuing education to maintain certification by DPI. 


